
Reference: FS225039826

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 20/1496/FUL

Address: Harrodian SchoolLonsdale RoadBarnesLondonSW13 9QN

Proposal: Erection of a two storey with basement level sports and cultural centre on the current tennis courts site and

associated hard and soft landscaping. Relocation of the tennis courts to the current sports pitch. 2 x one storey changing

rooms with shower and WC facilities to the east of the current car park. Proposed boundary treatments and hardstanding

for access from the car park.

Comments Made By

Name: Mr Russell Stewart

Address: 34 Suffolk Road Barnes London SW13 9NL

Comments

Type of comment:  Support the proposal

Comment: I write in relation to the application to build a sports and cultural centre on the Harrodian site. 
As a resident of Suffolk Road I think the addition of this facility would be highly beneficial overall. Clearly there will be
some disruption during the construction phase but the long term gain in having a facility like this in the area and for the
school and its pupils will be an a considerable advantage. 
I have read the planning documents carefully and provided what is committed in the plans is delivered, it seems to me the
impact will be 
minimal. The architectural and landscaping design seem to be in keeping with the area. 
I believe the design and access statements are reasonable and provide a sensible, safe and efficient compromise for
accessing the site. As a Suffolk Road resident I appreciate that there will be some excess construction traffic but this is to
be expected with any building and refurbishment project of which there are many in the area. I trust the council will ensure
the contractors will adhere to the statements made in the application and keep disruption to a minimum. 
On the whole this seems a very well thought out and thorough application with has my full support.


